Lambda Alliance General Body Meeting – 3/19/2009

Welcome/Intro

Tony – QPOC

Kyle

Baylee

Tony – WA

Justin – QUEST

Tyler

Tati – Allies

Thad – QSA

Marianne

Alec

Paul

Katherine – Qpenn

Dennie
Leadership Retreat

Kyle: Sign up! I am ashamed but not really. Only chance to interact with Chris Bartlett.

Please email Kyle with the people from your organization. Need 2 board, 2 GB members, but you can have more. For example, Allies is bringing 8.

IvyLGBT

Baylee: Alec, Dennie and I are going. Every school will hopefully be sending 3 people. Going to sit down all day Saturday and go over organization structure, what we want to have for our fall conference, and structure of the org. moving forward as 8 Ivies moving forward. 

Katherine: Trying to get the conference here in the fall? How’s that going?

Baylee: We’re going to go there and see what we all want from a conference (Baylee wants a huge-ass mofo at Penn) and then schools are going to go back home and create some bids to have the conference. Errbody wants it. 

Alec: Seduction will be involved.

Gender Identity Proposal

Dennie: Emailed Alec yesterday, basically think we should hold off on the proposal, want to see how the administration reacts to the final recs from the Diversity and Equity committee. Alec disagrees, but would be more worthwhile to do it next semester when there aren’t only a few weeks left. If you guys still want us to do it we’ll make the time and make it happen, but right now none of us really has the time to do it. 

Alec: I don’t disagree terribly with Dennie’s point, but if a gender identity proposal comes to the UA it’ll be resisted really strenuously by a number of UA members. It’d be a 3-hour meeting, right in the middle of elections, would create a lot of chaos. Could be good chaos. Not sure if you’d get more attention from the UA this year or next year. Lots of LGBT candidates running for the UA, hopefully leadership will too. Keep in mind though that summer kills everything. Will take a bit of time to get it started next semester. 
Kyle: Gender identity is one of those issues that maybe if people were trying to get reelected might not endorse?

Alec: Never encountered more than about a handful of voters on campus who has really had much of a concern for the voting records of incumbent UA members. 

Katherine: To me it sounds like everyone’s stretched thin, if you don’t feel like you could do it right now and do a good job, save off to have a better proposal or a better discussion. 

Baylee: By doing it right before elections it might have a better chance of passing. But just because it has a better chance of passing, we should think: do we just want to pass something or have a deep, substantial discussion. Both have a lot of positives. To Dennie, what reaction are you looking for from the administration?

Dennie: I don’t think with things like this it has much of an effect on the administration. Doubt Amy Gutmann will look at the proposal and change things right away. The purpose would be more to create a dialogue. I think University Council is more policy driven, whereas the recommendations from the committee actually hold weight. Official recs that the admin has to take into account.

Alec: Have to remember, all the controversial issues the UA has dealt with in years past has been met with resistance from the chairs. Now we’re at a point where we can have support. Right now, we know what’s going to happen, how people will vote. Next  year, we’re unsure of what’s going to happen. Don’t see huge harms though. A UA that is more grassroots and more engaged with the whole student population will be more powerful and be able to do more for the proposal, hopefully that will come about next year. Increasingly siding with Dennie on this one. 

Dennie: More worth our while to push the proposal through when we have a chair who will potentially pick up the proposal after it gets passed and actually lobby for it to the administration. Thoughts?

Wait, says the body.

Collaboration Meeting

Kyle: Still hammering out a time for Sunday. I’ve heard back from everyone now, I can’t satisfy everyone, but I’m trying to figure out the best time for the most people. I’ll email today or tomorrow morning. If you can’t make it, get someone else from the board to come. We’ll try this out and see how effective these meetings are, and if they’re good we can keep having them. 
Dennie: Will NOT be during the QPenn launch party. 

Kyle: Yeah, go to that. 

QPenn
Katherine: HOME STRETCH THANK GOD!

Launch party will be on Sunday, free food and free tshirts. AND they’re two different colors. Want to get there early so you can get the size and the color you want. 

This week we’ve been trying to raise awareness of the fact that QPenn is coming and sell tickets for Kate Clinton, our keynote. Buy tickets! They’re only 5 dollars. 90 minutes of comedy and funny politics talk. 

Marianne: People still need to sign up to flyer. Kyle, for example. It’s fun, because right across from us is Strictly Funk. Don’t be too sexual. Flyer for EVERYONE’S events, not just your own. 

Dennie: Speaking of QPenn, Lambda board has a pride games team. 

Committees

Dennie: I had a vision at 5 in the morning a few weeks ago of how to get constituents more engaged. I want honest feedback.

Maybe we could do fun Lambda committees and every year there would be 5 committees that worked on major Lambda policy initiatives. Each of the committees would be led by members of the Lambda executive board. Each constituent group would be required to send a member to the committees. They’d also be opened up to anybody from the community who wanted to get involved. Hopefully this structure would make the constituents more aware of the issues that Lambda is working on and would provide a forum where you all could actually work on the issues. The way it is now is the five of us work on the issues and we tell you about it and sometimes you respond and sometimes not. Would prefer active engagement. 
Marianne: I think it’s a really good idea, APSC did it once. It’s a good way to get younger people involved. Don’t necessarily think it should be board members of other groups because they’re already stressed.

Dennie: Could be anybody. This would provide an avenue for engagement. Honestly, pretty sure you see us as the 5 of us who do stuff and we report back to you.

Katherine: I don’t think that it should be a mandatory thing, I like the idea of you guys getting help, but right now people are so busy and there are so many groups now and so many activities all the time. QSA in itself has 3 subcommittees. If people actually start putting energy into Lambda sub-committees could take away from the energy they put into their constituent groups. And the point of Lambda is to have healthy constituent groups. Having it as a requirement could hurt the groups.

Alec: One deficit that exists in LGBT civil society is political activism. Not completely wild about requiring constituent groups to come. Put in this weird position where what will happen is a lot of people who are going to these meetings will be the people who come to the GBM. Confused chain of authority. On the other hand, important to get people not involved with the LGBT community to be actually involved with Lambda. Reach out to freshmen coming in next fall. People who wouldn’t join the other constituent groups might see it as another outlet. 

Justin: Not necessarily too stringent of a requirement. Each group has a board of 5-6+ people…the cost of that to the constituent group isn’t so bad compared to the benefit of having that board member working with Lambda. 
Kyle: Wouldn’t it be better if we had it grow more organically than if we decide it tonight? Maybe when you’re working on the gender identity proposal, could mention it in the newsletter that we’re working on this proposal and want to form a committee. If it grows organically maybe people would become more acclimated to the idea.

Katherine: Maybe it shouldn’t even be called a committee, but when you’re working on something you could advertise that you’re working on it and invite people to come join. Someone might float in and out of work schedules, drift in and out, might give us a wider spectrum of perspectives.

Alec: Working groups?

Justin: Depends on who you want to see get involved with the committees. If you want people who are already involved, that’s probably the better way. But first semester freshman year, having a set committee with a name would really draw people in. 

Dennie: One thing I’d like about committees is it would increase our ability to do things. Right now, all the political issues are worked on by me and Baylee. Kyle works on the leadership retreat. Paul takes the minutes. Tyler counts the money we don’t have. If each of us could tackle one specific thing and we had help from outside sources, it would help us be able to do stuff. In class I jotted down ideas for committees (campus climate, academics, athletics, admissions, external affairs). For example, haven’t had the resources to engage with state issues, the Philadelphia community, engaging with other campuses. If you don’t want this structure yet, okay, but not going to just let this die out. Want to actually do something. Could change the way Lambda operates and how it’s viewed by the LGBT community. Nobody wants to come to boring meetings.

Marianne: Athletics, might be stepping on PATH’s toes. External, that’s exactly where Lambda should be going. I’d push for a vice-chair of external affairs.

Dennie: Talked about that before.

Baylee: Not the same as VC Political. Making Dennie’s point, there’s more we could be doing or should be doing, maybe it’s the fact that the board structure is limited or that these things require a lot of manpower. 

Alec: Committees give us a way to say here’s something we should try out. 

Dennie: Addressing athletics idea, Tyler is going to start working on athletics stuff with Anna. The way Lambda has been evolving at this point, the constituent groups seem to be more concerned with programming, and when big policy stuff comes up it gets put on Lambda because we have the established University connections. In my mind, if we had a committee on athletics, obviously that’s something PATH would be involved with. Encourage PATH people to always be on that committee as long as it exists. Academics could have QUEST, Wharton Alliance and PUSH. 

Katherine: I do notice that the constituent groups are really focused on programming and it wasn’t always that way and it bothers me. Is there another way to solve that? Constituent groups used to focus on bigger issues. Maybe it’s a membership problem, constant push to get more members and there are so many groups. Programming every week and constantly working to do that, no chance to do bigger kind of advocacy issues the community used to do a few years ago. Lambda could be useful there, but would also like to see Lambda help constituent groups have more of a constituent-group led advocacy effort. For PATH, could be partially PATH-led with Lambda assistance. 

Dennie: Yeah, when I say led by a member of exec, I meant a facilitation role. People would join committees and actually push issues. Good opportunity to harness the authority and the connections that Lambda has. We benefit from our connections, but constituent groups, other than the fact that you benefit from what we work on, your groups aren’t using our connections. This could be a way to make that happen. 

Open Forum
Tony: Make sure you email Victor if you’re going to Screw Ball.

Baylee: Can still sign up to be matched up with someone. Going to be really fun. BYO-Beijing. The more people that sign up, the better chance of meeting someone new. Also decided to invite people from other schools. 36 people signed up so far. 

Marianne: Drag show on Friday night at the Rotunda. Lisa Lisa is MCing. Marianne might go in drag (a dress). Half the proceeds go to MANNA, which serves hot food to people dying of AIDS, and the other half goes to the Vivek Patel foundation. 

Paul: QBall! Supplement!

Tony: Tuesday, Beyond Beats and Rhymes

Allies: Thursday night Coffeehouse, Freaks?, Exelano and something else. Someone playing a guitar. If you’re in a group or have awesome talents you’d like to showcase. 

Justin: QUEST nerdy pride games at Mikey’s after Pride Games. 

Marianne: Kinky Carnival will be here Saturday from 6 – 9. 

Katherine: I learn something new every year. 

Baylee: It’s not that scary. 
